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Property Management Company
Brock Property Management is our property management company that specializes in friendly customer service.  Jane Brock is our Property Manager & she and her staff can be reached at 954-753-2675 or P.O. Box 770850, Coral Springs, FL 33077.   Please direct all requests/comments regarding property maintenance to Brock Management. 
Changes to the Board of Directors
Greg Moore has stepped down as president of the association.    The board would like to thank Greg for serving and wishes her good luck in future endeavors.     Under Greg’s leadership, the board completed many projects; the most notable was the transition to Brock Property management, and the landscaping of the community using the special assessment money.   Terry Stulgis is now president, Shari Bernhard is secretary, and we’d like to welcome Jens Skaar as a new director.    
Next Board Meeting
In the last newsletter, we made the community aware that board meetings are now quarterly. Scheduled meeting dates are Wednesday, September 19, & December 19 at 7pm at Volunteer Park (SW corner of Sunrise Blvd & 118 Ave). All homeowners are invited. 
Community Update
The landscaping is going to be trimmed down and straightened up for the summer.  Don’t be alarmed when you see plants cut way back.  They’ll grow fast.

Also, the pool has been repaved with brick pavers.   Please don’t forget that food and drink is not allowed at the pool.   This attracts rats that infest the area.   We hope you enjoy the pool.
 Future Project
The board is looking to have the sidewalks pressure cleaned.   The board is also aware that some of the newly planted landscaping has died because of the drought.   Some of the plants were seasonal and not meant for summer.  The board is looking to remove the dead plants and replace them with new landscaping.   
Fence Line Restriction 

Please be aware that anything placed in your back yard cannot go above the fence line.  If you place a small shed in your back yard, and it is taller than the fence, the board will ask that it be removed.  This includes small sheds and play ground sets.    

 Exterior House Painting

The Board wants to keep our color scheme more uniform following guidelines stated in our by-laws.  The previous newsletter gave instructions for painting your home.  This is a summary of the Benjamin Moore colors allowed.   The next newsletter will have complete details.
Approved colors are
505      Hint of Mint (green)

OC-4   Brandy Cream (beige)

OC-51 Intense White (gray)

HC-33 Montgomery White (yellow)

OC-80 Pirates Cove Beach (peach)

For All Trim use: Super White

For All Brick use: 2091-20 Rustic Brick

All Paint should be Low Lustre
Important Community Information/Reminders
We recently had a home break-in during the day in our Community. The Board would like to remind everyone to lock doors and windows and set your alarms when away from home. If you do see suspicious activity, please call 911 and notify the police. The community needs to be aware of individuals in the neighborhood, and look out for each other; these instances affect each of us.
Tree Trimming
Asplundh trimmed the trees under the FPL power lines on Cleary Blvd. on March 2nd, 2007.  Potters trimmed the trees in June.   As a reminder, trees in the back yard are the responsibility of the homeowner.   The City of Plantation has strict rules in an attempt to preserve the overhead canopy & if a tree is trimmed more than 25%, the city can issue a violation notice & make the homeowner replace the tree.  The best idea is to hire a licensed arborist to perform the work.   If you would like trees trimmed in your back yard, contact the property manager for advice to hire a licensed arborist.   
If a homeowner wishes to have a tree removed that is a hazard or a nuisance, the homeowner must get a permit from the City of Plantation, and then pay to have the tree removed and replaced.   The city has approved the removal of a black olive tree that caused a resident to slip and fall.   Saying the tree made a mess of your car probably won’t work in terms of getting a permit.      

The board would like to clear up a common question asked at board meetings.   Landscaping in front of your home is maintained by the association. This means that if a plant or shrub dies, it’s your responsibility to replace it.      Maintenance of the back yard is your responsibility including trimming trees.      
QIII Documents

If you did not receive or have misplaced your QIII Association documents, a copy is available from Brock Management for $50.  When you purchased your home you agreed to abide by the bylaws of Quatraine at Jacaranda III, so every homeowner should have a copy of these important documents. For new homeowners, if your title company failed to provide you with a copy of the QIII Documents as part of your estoppel package please contact Brock Mgmt. immediately to obtain a copy.
Code Compliance

The City of Plantation has published a Code Compliance Guidebook to educate homeowners on how to avoid common violations.   Code is a minimum set of standards, and for one’s benefit.   For example, the board found that those who followed code when fixing their fence did a good job.   Those who didn’t follow code had to do the job over again spending even more money, including attorney fees.   We encourage you to pick up the guidebook at the City or view parts of it online at this address.  
http://www.psd.plantation.org/code-enforcement.html
WEBSITE

QIII homeowners may check online for minutes from previous meetings, forms, FAQs, QIII docs, etc. This is a closed website for only QIII homeowners with a message forum that is viewed by the board.  Your comments count; the board passes information on to the property manager to correct problems. Please go to http://groups.yahoo.com/group/quatraine3
Garbage & Recycling

Solid Waste – Use Blue Plantation Garbage Bags

Pick up days are Wednesday & Saturday
Yard Waste, tied in bundles not to exceed 4’ in length or 40 lbs will be picked up only when accompanied by a blue bag.  Please do NOT use Black Trash Bags.
Recycling – Use Clear Recycle Bags.   Please do not put trash in recycle bags, they will not be collected.  
Pick up day is Wednesday – ONLY
Blue & Recycle Bags are available at all Publix, Winn Dixie, Albertson’s, & Whole Foods stores.

Bulk Pick–up

Bulk pickup always happens on a Saturday.  Future bulk pickup dates are July 14th, August 18th, September 15th, October 13th, November 10th, and December 8th.   Bulk Pick-up only occurs once a month so please do not place these items out with your regular garbage. Bulk waste does not include construction debris or contractor generated waste or any hazardous waste (i.e. paint cans, computers).  For questions please call Waste Management at 954-974-7500.
Important General Information

Pooper Scooping:   Please be a responsible pet owner & clean up after your dog or cat.   Trash receptacles are located throughout the community for your convenience. 
Signs & Notices:  QIII documents do not allow for any signs to be placed on a homeowner’s property. This includes but is not limited to For Sale signs. If you have a For Sale sign in your window or on your property, please remove it immediately. 
Our Commitment to Homeowners 

We are very committed to raising the standards in our community at the lowest possible costs & being sure your association dues are spent wisely.  Thanks for your continued support!   
Your Quatraine III Board of Directors






